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The President’s Notes
Lou Haynes (bdhaynes@one.net)

May Meeting Program

If you’ve ever read Kentucky Afield, then you are familiar with Lee McClellan’s writings. Lee is a
writer/editor/information specialist with the Kentucky Department of Fish & Wildlife Resources. Lee is
an avid sport fisherman and has written extensively on fishing the lakes and steams of Kentucky. Many
of us in BUFF are avid bass fishers and the stream we are most familiar with is Elkhorn Creek. It would
be worth while to learn about other fishing opportunities in Kentucky and Lee McClellan is just the
person to do it. He’ll have stories to tell, pictures to share and advice on flies. He will also give us
pointers on that age-old challenge of stream access. Please join us for what should be an outstanding
program.

The Banquet was a great success again this year even though we had to change the date due to the March
snowstorm. I want to thank all of you who came to support the club with your attendance and also all who
donated items for the raffles. Many prizes and trips were donated by outside organizations and guide services.
Be sure to support these groups as their donations are very important to the success of our club. Without them,
we could not meet the financial needs required to do all the things that makes BUFF so great!

A big thank you also goes to our Banquet chairmen, Jim Boude and Bill Huber, and all their helpers who did a
super job organizing the event. Jim reported that this years’ attendance was 172 and net profits were about
$7000. That’s great! Be sure to visit the club website to view the pictures taken at the banquet by Dave
French.

Bob Miller is putting together a questionnaire to find out what members liked and disliked about this years’
banquet. He is also including some questions directed to those of you who did not attend to find out the main
reasons why. Please take the time to respond to the survey. The results are very important as we plan next
years’ event.

Congratulations to Mike Bryant, George Fraley, Bob Mackey and Dave French. Mike was awarded a lifetime
BUFF membership. During his 10+ years with the club he has served as BUFFER editor (2 yrs.), Fly Fishing
Show chairman (8 yrs.) and club president (3 terms). George received the 2007 Board of Directors award for
his outstanding work as the club treasurer. During the past 2 years George has computerized our financial
records. This undertaking has greatly simplified setting the yearly budget and provided clarity to monthly
financial statements. Bob and Dave were honored with “Fly Fisher of the Year” awards for their outstanding
service to the club. All well deserved recipients! Continued on page 2
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The President’s Notes ………..Continued from page 1
The Board of Directors has voted to move the annual July Swap meet from the Morrow Campgrounds to the
Loveland Isaac Walton League facilities. This new site is much closer to the area and, hopefully, will increase
attendance at our July outdoor meeting. Details and directions will come later.

Just a reminder that the membership will be voting on the proposed by-law changes at the May meeting. A
summary of the changes is posted on the club website and is included in the April BUFFER.

The club has a lot of activities scheduled for the next few months. Take advantage of some of these: sign-up
for a trip, volunteer to help at one of our educational events, or take one of the classes offered by the club.
From experience, the best way to have fun, learn about this sport and meet new fishing pals is to get involved
is some of these activities.

Ladies on the Laurel River Trip

If the number of good meals, amusing stories and bottles in the recycling bin outnumber fish caught, is it a
successful fishing trip? If you ask those who went to Hot Springs, North Carolina (near Asheville) late in
March to trout fish on the Laurel River, they would answer a resounding YES!

Six BUFF members, Sharon Bailey, Carol Barton, Pat Hider, Patti Howell, Ruth McCormack, and Nancy
Meyrose went with guides from Curtis Wright Outfitters (Jeff Curtis was our guest speaker at the March
meeting). Although our catch will not break any records, we all became familiar with what it’s like to fish in
the chilly waters of western North Carolina. The guides were knowledgeable and the newer members agreed
they learned a lot not only from them, but also from the more experienced members who went. There’s no
better teacher, we found out, than actually getting one’s feet wet and taking advice from knowledgeable vets.

We caught brook, brown, and rainbow trout on stone fly nymphs, wooly buggers, rubber leg prince nymphs,
Y2K, and royal wulff stimulator.

Trip coordinator Steve Bailey, who also occasionally shadowed his wife and the rest of the group, expertly
planned the trip. Thanks, Steve! There’s nothing like having your own police chief right down the road!

Patti Howell, who arranged for our accommodations, not only made the trip, but she took a trip – right on the
rock steps of the house where we stayed. She braved fishing the first day, but enjoyed quiet time for the rest
of the outing. We are happy to say her sprained ankle is mending well. Thanks, Patti, for arranging
accommodations – the Mountain Magnolia Bed and Breakfast Garden House was perfect!

A Note from the April Meeting

Those at April's meeting that asked for a copy of the Ohio Stream Quality Monitoring
Project State Wide Annual Report can obtain one by contacting:

Heidi Hetzel-Evans
Public Information

ODNR Natural Areas and Preserves
2045 Morse Road, Bldg. F-1

Columbus, OH 43229
(614) 265-6520

Heidi.Evans@dnr.state.oh.us
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Spring Steelhead Trip 2008
Steve Walker

As punishment for catching a few fish, I was selected (railroaded) to write up our recent steelhead trip to
northern Ohio. The trip was from April 3 through April 6 and was led by Tom Herr. We used the Pine Lake
Trout Club as our base of operation and lodging.

Dave French, Jim Hampton and I left at 4:00am on the 3rd to beat everyone up there only to find five car
loads had already arrived ahead of us. Tom Herr, who was going to leave a 6 am, was already standing on
the dock of the main lake catching trout.

Over all about 25 people showed up for the trip. The afternoon of the 3rd, many of us went to the Chagrin
River in search of steelhead.

Tom Warren, a steelhead rookie, learned one of his lessons early, that being, don’t let Roger Corrado and
Donn Rubingh know where you’re catching fish. I think Tom said something about being ‘squeezed out” by
his friends in their attempt to show him the ropes. I also got to see Jim Hampton quickly wade to the bank
and then run down river. I thought he had a nice fish on and I was setting up to help him when I saw he was
just chasing his hat that had blown off and was floating away. Several nice fish were landed that day.

That night and Friday, the 4th, it rained. We drove to a couple of spots in the morning, but saw that it was all
blown out, so we went back and fished Pine Lake. I think everyone caught fish, that day, especially Bruce
James. Bruce camped out at the falls beside the lounge and caught every fish in there at least twice.
Everybody that went by on the lounge deck would strike up a conversation with Bruce which would prompt
him to catch another trout. I know Tom Herr was having an informal contest with someone, I didn’t catch
who, for the most fish caught. I didn’t hear who won but the last number I heard was 22.

Friday night we a great dinner in the restaurant at the Trout Club. From the noise we made I would say a
good time was had by all.

Saturday morning after breakfast we broke up into a couple of groups to search for someplace to fish. It had
not rained the night before but we were all very doubtful that we would be able to find someplace. Jim
Hampton suggested that we go to some triturates as they tend to go down faster than the main rivers and
streams. We found one and set out to fish.

My fishing day started out with Tom Herr, Mr. Bass Pro, asking ‘me’ for a strike indicator because he was
all out. Who would have thought? Steve Alexander and I wound up fishing pretty close to the parking lot
and almost everyone vanished except for Paul Feldman, who was just up stream. As soon as I hooked into
my first steelhead, Steve and I realized that neither of us had a net. I told him that I had what could be a
hand net in my pocket. As he used it to tail my fish, he wound up with my top fly stuck in his thumb. I was
really concerned that he would hang on to my fish and that I would get both of my flies back. He hung on
just fine and didn’t complain very much. We fished there another half hour or so and then I gave up my spot
to take a break and look around.

Continued on page 5
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August

Aug 3 Buff Instructor Class, Cottell Park
Aug 7 Tie and Lie West 7-9 pm Bass Pro Outdoors
Aug 10 Buff Instructor Class, Cottell Park
Aug 15 Tie & Lie, Fly & Shot, 7-9 pm 11130 Kenwood Rd
Aug 19 Tie and Lie Batavia 6:30-8:30 pm Riverside Coffee Mill,

S. Riverside, Batavia
Aug 20 BUFF Board Meeting Atonement Lutheran

Church, 305 Cameron Rd. Springdale, OH
Aug 23 BUFF Picnic, Location TBD
Aug 27 Tie & Lie, East, A&N Outfitters, 3-6, and 6:30-8:30 pm

227 Main St., Milford, OH
TBD Women In the Outdoors

September

Sep 4 Tie and Lie West 7-9 pm Bass Pro Outdoors
Sep 5 Parky’s Farm, 10 am-2 pm
Sep 10 Buff Monthly Meeting 6:45 – 9 pm

Raffel’s on Reading Rd
Sep 12 Parky’s Farm, 10 am-2 pm
Sep 12-14 Casting For Recovery
Sep 14-18 Pere Marquette River, Salmon Trip, Walhalla, MI
Sep 16 Tie and Lie Batavia 6:30-8:30 pm Riverside Coffee Mill,

S. Riverside, Batavia
Sep 19 Tie & Lie, Fly & Shot, 7-9 pm 11130 Kenwood Rd
Sep 19 Parky’s Farm, 10 am-2 pm
Sep 24 BUFF Board Meeting Atonement Lutheran Church,

305 Cameron Rd. Springdale, OH
Sep 24 Tie & Lie, East, A&N Outfitters, 3-6, and 6:30-8:30 pm

227 Main St., Milford, OH
Sep 26 Parky’s Farm, 10 am-2 pm

October

Oct 2 Tie and Lie West 7-9 pm Bass Pro Outdoors
Oct 3 Beginning Fly Tying, 6:30-8:30, Springdale

Community Center
Oct 3 Parky’s Farm, 10 am-2 pm
Oct 6-10 Fall Trout Trip, Waynesville (Area), NC
Oct 8 Buff Monthly Meeting 6:45 – 9 pm

Raffel’s on Reading Rd
Oct 10 Beginning Fly Tying, 6:30-8:30, Springdale

Community Center
Oct 15 BUFF Board Meeting Atonement Lutheran

Church, 305 Cameron Rd. Springdale, OH
Oct 17 Beginning Fly Tying, 6:30-8:30, Springdale

Community Center
Oct 17 Tie & Lie, Fly & Shot, 7-9 pm 11130 Kenwood Rd
Oct 17 Parky’s Farm, 10 am-2 pm
Oct 21 Tie and Lie Batavia 6:30-8:30 pm Riverside Coffee Mill,

S. Riverside, Batavia
Oct 22 Tie & Lie, East, A&N Outfitters, 3-6, and 6:30-8:30 pm

227 Main St., Milford, OH
Oct 24 Beginning Fly Tying, 6:30-8:30, Springdale

Community Center
Oct 24 Parky’s Farm, 10 am-2 pm
Oct 31 Beginning Fly Tying, 6:30-8:30, Springdale

Community Center
Oct 31 Parky’s Farm, 10 am-2 pm
TBD Rockwell Fishing Club
TBD Caesar Creek Program

Important Note: The baseline BUFF 2008 Calendar
is printed in this month’s Buffer, however,
subsequent Buffers will contain updated “by month”
calendars, and should be considered the most
current.

May

May 1 Tie and Lie West 7-9 pm Bass Pro Outdoors
May 2-4 Nantahala River Spring Trout Trip, Bryson City, NC
May 2 Parky’s Farm, 10 am – 2 pm
May 9 Parky’s Farm, 10 am – 2 pm
May 14 Buff Monthly Meeting 6:45 – 9 pm

Raffel’s on Reading Rd
May 15-18 Elkhorn River, Smallmouth Bass Trip, Frankfort, KY
May 16 Parky’s Farm, 10 am – 2 pm
May 16 Tie & Lie, Fly & Shot, 7-9 pm 11130 Kenwood Rd
May 20 Tie and Lie Batavia 6:30-8:30 pm Riverside Coffee Mill,

S. Riverside, Batavia
May 21 BUFF Board Meeting Atonement Lutheran

Church, 305 Cameron Rd. Springdale, OH
May 28 Tie & Lie, East, A&N Outfitters, 3-6, and 6:30-8:30 pm

227 Main St., Milford, OH
May 30 Parky’s Farm, 10 am – 2 pm
May 31-Jun 1 Fishing Has No Boundaries, Cowen Lake State Park

June

Jun 5 Tie and Lie West 7-9 pm Bass Pro Outdoors
Jun 11 Buff Monthly Meeting 6:45 – 9 pm

Raffel’s on Reading Rd
Jun 14 Ladies Only Fly Fishing, 10 am-2 pm, Island Rec. Ctr.

Landen, OH
Jun 17 Tie and Lie Batavia 6:30-8:30 pm Riverside Coffee Mill,

S. Riverside, Batavia
Jun 18 BUFF Board Meeting Atonement Lutheran

Church, 305 Cameron Rd. Springdale, OH
Jun 20 Tie & Lie, Fly & Shot, 7-9 pm 11130 Kenwood Rd
Jun 25 Tie & Lie, East, A&N Outfitters, 3-6, and 6:30-8:30 pm

227 Main St., Milford, OH

July

Jul 3 Tie and Lie West 7-9 pm Bass Pro Outdoors
Jul 6 Knot Tying Class, Location TBD
Jul 9 Buff Monthly Meeting 6:45 – 9 pm

Swap Meet , Izaak Walton Campgrounds, Loveland, Oh
Jul 13 Buff Casting Class, 1-4 Cottell Park
Jul 15 Tie and Lie Batavia 6:30-8:30 pm Riverside Coffee Mill,

S. Riverside, Batavia
Jul 16 BUFF Board Meeting Atonement Lutheran

Church, 305 Cameron Rd. Springdale, OH
Jul 18 Tie & Lie, Fly & Shot, 7-9 pm 11130 Kenwood Rd
Jul 20 Buff Casting Class, Cottell Park
Jul 23 Tie & Lie, East, A&N Outfitters, 3-6, and 6:30-8:30 pm

227 Main St., Milford, OH
Jul 27 Buff Casting Class, Cottell Park
TBD Women in the Outdoors

BUFF 2008 Calendar
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May Menu
PRICE THIS MONTH $12.00

Country Fried Chicken
BBQ Ribs

Whipped Potatoes
½ Ear Corn on the Cob

Creamy Cole Slaw
Buttermilk Biscuits

Assorted Cheese Cakes

Spring Steelhead Trip 2008………..continued from page 3

About noon I found about eight of our guys a half mile or so up river. They were lined up twenty feet
apart fishing up against about a thirty foot high rock bank in three feet of water. I went the furthest up
river to where Tom Herr was fishing and fished just up from him, under a bridge, and got nothing. I got
out of the water after a while, and took a break. I then fell in line at the furthest down river spot,
apparently the least desirable, which was open when I first got there and no one wanted. It was smooth
water to my right and then rough water to my left. As I was getting my feel of the spot I saw a strike
indicator go floating by that looked just like the one I had given Tom Herr earlier in the day. I yelled up
to Tom, who was about seven guys up river from me, if he had just lost the strike indicator I had given
him. He yelled back “no, I lost that one hours ago.” Hummm. Pretty soon I was hooked up and had
quite a fight with what wound up to be a 26 inch steelhead. I appreciated all the cheering and
encouragement from the guys as I was fighting my fish. After beaching my fish and getting my picture
taken with it, I released it and watched it go. I retook my spot, the one no one else wanted, and started
back fishing. About four casts later I was hooked up again, and the guys were again cheering, although
not quite as enthusiastically. Another nice fish got his picture taken and I got back to fishing in the bad
spot. Two casts later and it was fish on again. As I fought this fish I listened for the cheers but they
didn’t come. Instead, it sounded more like grumbling. This happened a couple more times on a couple
more fish. If those guys would have been catching fish I guess they wouldn’t have had so much time to
grumble. What a good bad spot that was! Donn Rubingh had managed to slide in to the left of me, in a
worst spot, and was also hooking up, but he didn’t seem to get the grumbling that I did. I gave up my
spot, the one no one wanted, and called it a trip. Tom told me later that after I left he and Bruce James
moved up into my bad spot. Tom caught a thirty incher and Bruce caught fish also.

Dave, Jim and I left early Sunday morning so I could be back in town by 1:00pm. It was another
steelhead trip of iffy weather, rain, time in the car looking for a place to wade, some fish, some good
food, and a good time with friends.

I’m hoping Tom puts one of the pictures of me and my fish up in the Fly Shop.
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Banquet News -- Winners of the Grand Raffle

1. $100 Gift Card from Bass Pro - Jeanne LeBlond
2. $100 Gift Card from Bass Pro - Don Beaver
3. $100 Gift Card from Bass Pro - Sam West
4. Motor Guide Transom Mount Trolling Motor - Don Hogue
5. Orvis Fly Reel (Mach Large Arbor) & Orvis Hat - Lloyd Fields
6. Green Stix Steelhead – Switch Fly Rod - Dick Naber
7. The Barracuda Junior Tying Vise - Andy Statt
8. Simms G3 Guide Stocking Foot Waders - Fritz Backscheider
9. Fish Cat 9-IR Pontoon Boat - Bruce James

BUFF and VETS TYING and TALKING

T
B & V

T

On Monday March 24th nine BUFF members went to tie flies and talk with the Vets at the VA Medical
Center. We received a letter and a card thanking BUFF for tying and talking with the Vets.
The letter was from Tracy Butts, Chief Voluntary Services. The letter follows.
“Dear Mr. Haynes,
I want to sincerely thank you and your members for visiting with patients and teaching them the art of “fly
fishing”. This was certainly a hit with the patients and they look forward to your next visit.
Be assured the staff as well as our patients acknowledge your thoughtfulness. Again, thank you for your
kindness and support
Sincerely
Tracy Butts’

The hand written card was signed by the Vets who tied and talked with us. The card follows.
“We had a great time learning how to tie flies. Everybody in your group was very friendly and we loved to hear
the stories and share some conversation with all of you. Thanks for taking the time to visit us at the VA Medical
Center.

If you would like to participate in this worthy out reach by BUFF, see the information bellow.

Our next tying session with the Vets at the VA Medical Center will be Monday April 28th at 5:30 PM. If you
can help tie, please call or email Dave Jones.

Mark your calendars for the next two sessions. The dates are May 19th and June 30.

Dave Jones
Email jones.adov@zoomtown.com
Phone 513-825-7174
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Learning about Education
Donn Rubingh

Yesterday, April 25, was a gorgeous day at Parky’s farm. Both the fish and the kids who fished were
eager, even rambunctious. Practically everyone caught jumbo bluegill, and usually within about 30
seconds of dropping the bait into the water. I think many new fishermen and fisherwomen got started
yesterday, and maybe even some new BUFF members were recruited-for about 20 years down the road.

This was our third Friday at Parky’s and the fishing and attendance (kids not members) has been steadily
increasing. Thanks to the many BUFFERS who have helped, and particularly Lee Chambers for taking a
leadership role. Parky’s will continue through May 23rd so if you have an open Friday, show up between
10 AM and 2 PM and join the fun.

Teaching casting and fly tying to Indian Hill High Schoolers (Scholars?) was another event that BUFF
members helped with this month. Although not as openly enthusiastic as the younger crowd at Parky’s,
these older “kids” were obviously pleased to see a wooly worm emerge from some yarn and feathers or
experience the satisfaction of a good cast. I want to thank our casting instructors Tom Scheer, Patti
Howell, and Steve Lily and our tying instructors Roger and Carol Barton, Bill Schobel, and Lee Chambers.
Without your help Roger Corrado and I would not be able to say “yes” to enquiries for fly-fishing
education.

We have three events on the calendar. The first, on July 12, is a “Women in the Outdoors” program at the
Southwest Ohio Conservation Club. BUFF members will teach tying and casting and then help the ladies
use these new skills to catch a fish at the club pond. The second, just a week later (July 19), we have
agreed to teach casting and help with fishing at the “Sporting Women” event as Eastern Hills Rod and Gun
Club. Finally, we have again signed up to participate in the Great Outdoors Weekend on September 27.
More on that later.

Why not reserve for yourself a fishing day at one of the local ponds and help the club out at the same time?
If interested, call Donn Rubingh (513-385-3943) or email drubingh@fuse.net. I’ll bet you qualify and
will have a good time. By the way if you do decide to catch a bass at Parky’s check with Jim Hampton on
his “bass fly”
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Mailing Address

I-75

Next Monthly Meeting – Wednesday – May 14

CALL 779-4489 OR SIGN UP ON LINE AT WWW.BUCKEYEFLYFISHERS.COM FOR DINNER
RESERVATIONS NO LATER THAN MIDNIGHT ON THE SUNDAY BEFORE THE NEXT MEETING.
DINNERS ARE $12.00/PERSON FOR A CATERED MEAL. SOCIAL HOUR AT 6 PM – DINNER SERVED AT
6:45 PM. RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED – DON’T WAIT – CALL NOW! (SEE THE MENU ON PAGE 5)

Directions:
From I-275 – Take Exit 46, (US 42), south for
three miles to Glendale-Milford Rd. --
Continue south and RAFFEL’S will be on
the left approximately 3/10 mile.

From I-75 -- Take Exit 14, east, on Glendale-
Milford Rd. until the intersection of US 42,
(Reading Rd). Turn right (south) on US 42,
and RAFFEL’S will be on the left
approximately 3/10 mile.

From I-71 -- Take Exit 15, west, Pfeiffer Rd.
& this becomes Glendale-Milford Rd.. At the
intersection of US 42, (Reading Rd), turn left,
(south) on US 42, and RAFFEL’S will be on
the left approximately 3/10 mile.

Glendale-Milford Rd Pfeiffer Rd

I-71

Raffel’s

Exit 46

Exit 14

I-275

Exit 15



2008 B.U.F.F Officers/Board of Directors/Key Positions

OFFICERS: NAME PHONE EMAIL

President Lou Haynes 513-777-4854 bdhaynes@one.net
Vice President Jim Hampton 513-779-4349 flyfisher@zoomtown.com
Secretary Sue Bloemer 513-737-3608 bloomer@fuse.net
Treasurer George Fraley 513-829-1465 georgewf@fuse.net

BOD/Chairs:

Communications Chair (Buffer) Jon Kennard 513-732-1799 jonkennard@fuse.net
Communications Chair (Website) Ken Foltz 513-398-1856 kfoltz@cinci.rr.com
Trips Chair Steve Bailey 513-829-1823 chiefrsb@fuse.net
Banquet Chair Jim Boude 513-697-8485 jboude@cinci.rr.com
Membership Chair Dick Naber 513-539-7413 rnaber001@cinci.rr.com
Education Co-Chair (Club) Tom Baker 513-697-7342 flytyer@fuse.net
Education Co-Chair (Public) Donn Rubingh 513-385-3943 drubingh@fuse.net
Education Co-Chair (Public) Roger Corrado 513-741-8411 corradohome@yahoo.com
Education Co-Chair (Fly Tying) Ken West 513-726-6253 ken.flyguy@gmail.com.
Education Co-Chair (Fly Tying) Jeff McElravy 513-221-2298 jmcelravy@cinci.rr.com
Program Co-Chair Lee Chambers 513-522-6174 leeandsue@aol.com
Program Co-Chair Randy Clark 513-741-8273 rclark3056@msn.com
Conservation Chair Mike Bryant 513-697-9576 mjbryant@email.com
Outreach Co-Chair (CFR) Debbie Hampton 513-779-4349 flyfisher@zoomtown.com
Outreach Co-Chair (CFR) Mary Mays 513-779-3854 remod25@zoomtown.com
Outreach Co-Chair (VA Hospital) Dave Jones 513-825-7174 jones.adove@zoomtown.com
Director At Large (Librarian) Bob Mackey 513-831-4180 rmackey@cinci.rr.com
Director At Large (Raffles) Jim Hampton 513-779-4349 flyfisher@zoomtown.com
Director At Large Lane Stocker 513-542-7597 lstocker@cinci.rr.com
Director At Large Tim Findley 513-258-9293 Fin9695A@yahoo.com
Director At Large Bruce James 513-683-0429 bdjames@fuse.net
Director At Large (Banquet) Bob Miller 513-271-2129 flyfission@earthlink.net
Director At Large (Historian) Don Prince 513-398-0921 prince.dr.3@pg.com

KEY CLUB RESPONSIBILITIES:

Future Leaders Owner Lou Haynes 513-777-4854 bdhaynes@one.net
Day Trips Steve Bailey 513-829-1823 chiefrsb@fuse.net
Great Miami Conservation/Trips Joe Cornwall 513-891-0782 cornmuse@fuse.net
Mad River Conservation Nick Rizzo 937-291-1687 macriz@sbeglobal.net
East Fork Conservation Jon Kennard 513-732-1799 jonkennard@fuse.net
Dinner Reservations/Administration Debbie Hampton 513-779-4349 flyfisher@zoomtown.com
Fly Fishing Show Mike Bryant 513-697-9576 mjbryant@email.com
Casting Co-Instructor Tom Scheer 513-321-5317 rtscheerdds@aol.com
Casting Co-Instructor Gary Begley 513-932-4205 loopdude1@hotmail.com
Club Mail Dick Naber 513-539-7413 rnaber001@cinci.rr.com
Fly of the Month Joe Cornwall 513-891-0782 cornmuse@fuse.net
Fly of the Month Jim Stuard 513-793-0749 jstuard@cinci.rr.com
Monthly Raffles Jim Hampton 513-779-4349 flyfisher@zoomtown.com
Club Asset Owner Lane Stocker 513-829-1465 lstocker@cinci.rr.com
Membership Health Owner Katie Huber 513-891-5694 bkhuber25@aol.com
Brookville Tailwater Coordinator David French 513-829-1226
info@davidfrenchphotography.com
BUFF Merchandise Carol Barton 513-677-1255 nutmegblush@yahoo.com
Ohio FFF Council Rep. Mike Bryant 513-697-9576 mjbryant@email.com
Ohio FFF Council Rep Tim Findley 513-258-9293 Fin9695A@yahoo.com


